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A beautiful evening on Saturday, August 23 , the Chesapeake Region was the hosting club for the
cruise-in put on by the Harford Vineyard and Winery in Forest Hill, MD.  The weather was in full

cooperation and the Vineyard had a great turn out.  
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Boyertown and 3 Dog Garage Trip

On Saturday, July 19  some of our Chesapeake
Members ventured to Boyertown, PA in the

comfort of our Baileys Coach to enjoy the 3 Dog
Garage as well as the Boyertown Museum.  Of

course no trip is complete without a meal
together which was at Savilles Diner.  
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A Great Time was had by All who attended.  

Be sure to check out our Facebook page for
even more photos!!! 



Boyertown and 3 Dog Garage Trip



Paula‘s President‘s
Message

Hello Chesapeake Members!

Paula Lynn Ruby

A new season is upon us. Fall can be a beautiful time of the year.
The leaves are changing the temperature is cooling down and on
the downside the days are starting to get shorter. Again, August
has been a busy month with a lot of car shows and cruise-in’s,
everyone is trying to get in all the final events for the year. 

Speaking of final event’s, we have two events that you don’t want
to miss. Our annual Fall Harvest show is quickly approaching on
Sunday, September 14th 10 to 2 at the Manchester activities
building. We need EVERYONE, in the club to come out and
support this event. The next event to celebrate for the 70th
anniversary is the Crab feast and Boat trip on Saturday,
September 20th. If you haven’t made your reservation, we still
have a few seats left on the bus. Don’t miss out on a fun day. 

We are currently in the planning stages of the Annual Banquet. Reservation forms can be
found in the bulletin as well as on line. Don’t wait to sign up since this event will have a
cut-off at a certain number. The club is subsidizing this event as always. We will have a
great menu and some special events and if the weather is great, I hope everyone will
bring their cars.
 

In closing don’t put your cars away just yet since there is a lot more to do this year.



F o n d l y ,  
J u d y  D a w s o n

Chesapeake AACA Monthly Membership
Meeting Minutes,August 11th,2025 and

September 8 , 2025t h

Minutes from our August and September meetings have been emailed to the
membership.

For Sale Items
1941 Dodge 4 door sedan, all original, new tires, new master cylinder, but needs wheel cylinders rebuilt (parts
included) or new brakes. Located in Easton, MD. Contact:Wendy-240-675-5519

This car belonged to Max and Jeanne Avey, recently deceased members of the Bay Country Region, AACA

Jay Kolb has a large stack of automobile photos that need to find a new home. If you are interested,
please contact him at 513-235-9815 or jay_kolb@hotmail.com

Tech Talk...with Phil Hack
Tech Talk is Dedicated to Gary Ruby, Sr.

Phil Hack
Tech Talk will resume in the upcoming months.  Remember if you have technical questions feel free
to reach out for assistance or to schedule a tech session.

Bob Battista has the following available: 
Set of Five 1964 Chevy SS wheel covers $100, OBO.             Pickup truck ramps, galvanized $50 OBO
Set of approximately 20 MD car and truck license plates from 70's & 80's $20, OBO
Also two bay garage space available in Towson Approximate rent $300-$400/month. 
If interested  Contact Bob directly at 443-401-5011

Hagley Trip - September 21, 2025
Come join us for a drive up to the Hagley Car Show at the Hagley Museum in New Castle County, DE.  
Register on the Hagley website here:  www.hagley.org
Meeting location will be the Wawa gas station at Conowingo Rd. The address is 601 Hoagie Drive Bel
Air, MD 21014

If interested in driving up together, please contact Gary Wilmer at 443-340-7690 or Vicky Wilmer at
443-340-7703.



Congratulations Corner
Tom Young won his last major
award in AACA in Dayton Ohio
the weekend of July 26 .  He
won the Senior Grand
National Award in the
Documented Race Car class.
Time now to get serious about
racing it again!
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Kenny
Stevenson

and
Friends on

a very
successful

fishing
trip in
North

Carolina.

Student Corner
Best wishes to all of our Student Members as they return to their respective schools
to start the 2025-2026 school year.  The Chesapeake Members are proud of you and
wish you well as you start you new endeavors.  Remember to send us updates of all

your accomplishments!  

Tom and Lauri Rosso ventured to Moparfest 2025 in Canada on August 16  and
17 . They were honored again this year to have one of their modest A-Bodies on
display inside the Arena along with a bunch of other amazing Mopars from in
and around Canada. How often do you get to see a Valiant displayed near a
MCACN quality and awarded '64 Plymouth Max Wedge? They were
acknowledged with an Honorable Mention for the longest distance travelled
from the US, second to a car owner from Connecticut! No trophies, just car guys
& girls enjoying their cars. 
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Tom was caught off guard when asked by "You Tuber" Kevin Schroeder if he
could do a video on their car. See the video link below to get a good taste of
Moparfest - Canada's Largest All MOPAR Car Show! overall, but be sure to cue it
up at about 1:55 to see our Valiant.   

Link to super cool video:
https://youtu.be/K6gUSx0gGQU?si=J62sqPg9SqmlF8s0



Graul’s Market Cruise
On Saturday, August 9 , Chesapeake members
brought their vehicles out for the Graul’s Market
Cruise-In.  What a beautiful summer day to enjoy
each other’s company. 
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Active Minds Learning Camp Vehicle
Display
On Friday, August 15 , Chesapeake

members spent their morning educating
children at the Active Minds Learning

Camp about their historic vehicles.
Although super hot, the kids seemed to

enjoy themselves and another day of
great fellowship of our members. 
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J u d y  D a w s o n  w o r k i n g  o n  h e r
t e a c h i n g  s k i l l s  a g a i n .   

Pa u l a  s h a r i n g  h e r
k n o w l e d g e  w i t h  t h e

k i d s .



Date Day Time Event Location

September 2025
9/20 Sat All Day Bus Trip to Suicide Bridge Hurlock, MD

9/21 Sun 10-3 Hagley Car Show Wilmington, DE

9/21 Sun 10-4 Jerry’s Auto Group 20  Anniversary Showth Joppa, MD

9/25 Thurs 7:00 p.m. Westminster Fall Fest Parade Westminster, MD

9/26 Friday 4-8 p.m. Markets at Shrewsbury Cruise-In Shrewsbury, PA

9/26-
28

Weekend All Day Concours de’ Elegance Show Kent Island, MD

9/27 Sat 10-2:30 Martins State Airport Show Middle River, MD

October 2025

10/1 -
5

All Week All Day Fall Carlisle Carlisle, PA

10/2 Thurs 9:30 a.m. Let’s Talk Cars Jacksonville Senior Center Jacksonville, MD

10/4 Sat 9-2 Treasured Motors Open House New Freedom, PA

10/7-
10

Weekend All Day Hershey AACA Show Hershey,  PA

10/9-
12

Weekend All Day Ocean City Endless Summer Cruise In Ocean City, MD

10/11 Sat 5-9 Graul’s Market Cruise In Hereford, MD

10/13 Mon 7:00 p.m. Chesapeake Region General Membership Meeting Towson, MD

10/24 Friday 4-8 p.m. Markets at Shrewsbury Cruise In Shrewsbury, PA

10/26 Sunday 8:30 a.m. Chesapeake Region Poker Run Forest Hill, MD

10/26 Sunday 11-3 Rumble in the Ruins Show Glen Rock, PA

Region Activities
2025

Elections for 2026

Nominations for our 2026 calendar year officers are currently being taken.  If
you are interested in holding a position for the upcoming year, please reach out
to President, Paula Ruby to express your interest.  All nominations must be
received by September 15 . th



Position Name Email Phone

President
Paula
Ruby

paulaspackard
@hotmail.com

410-627-
1642

Vice-
President

Mark
Stershic

markstershic
@gmail.com

410-371-
6540

Secretary
Judy

Dawson
jdgibson1920
@gmail.com

410-812-
2090

Treasurer
Allen 
Swim

jaswim
@comcast.net

410-599-
7064

Membership
Chair

Vicky
Wilmer

wilmervicky
@gmail.com

443-340-
7703

Director at
Large

Thomas
Young

tbirdtoms60
@verizon.net

443-744-
6338

Director at
Large

Gary
Wilmer

wilmervicky
@gmail.com

443-340-
7690

Activities
Chairman

Thomas
Dawson

tomdawson315
@gmail.com

410-688-
8358

Chief Judge
Henry

Chaudron,
Sr.

henrypoly61
@gmail.com

443-520-
8541

Position Name Email Phone

Technical
Director

Philip Hack
phack126

@gmail.com
410-292-

3656

Publicity &
Website

Harold
“Buzz”
Diehl

hdiehl60
@hotmail.com

410-832-
3998

Sunshine
Margaret
Werneth

jfdesoto
@aol.com

410-668-
3749

Historian &
Program
Director

Walter
“Chip”
Miller

michellemiller209
@hotmail.com

443-681-
0236

Editor
Rachelle
Bodvin

chesapeakeeditor
@gmail.com

717-515-
1042

Social
Director

Judy
Dawson

jdgibson1920
@gmail.com

410-812-
2090

Legislative
Liasion

Michael
Natale

mrnatale
@verizon.net

443-465-
7492

Correction to our July/August Newsletter:
TODD WILMER is now engaged to

Mattison.  We apologize for the error!

Get Well card has been sent to Allen Swim

 Elected and Appointed Officers for 2025
(Elected Positions Make up the Executive Board of

the Club with full voting rights)

The Chesapeake Bulletin is published monthly and is the official newsletter
of the Chesapeake Region AACA. Articles and comments are welcome and

should be sent to the editor, Rachelle Bodvin at:
chesapeakeeditor@gmail.com, telephone: 717-515-1042 by the  1st  of the

month for inclusion in the current month’s edition. All ads must be
submitted to Marketing Manager, Paula Ruby at:

paulaspackard@hotmail.com, telephone:
410.627-1642. If you have not received your copy of the Bulletin, please

look to our website for your most recent and older copies.  

Photos are subject to
Copyright © Reprinting of

articles and photos is
permitted provided due credit
is given to this publication, the

author and photographer

SUNSHINE REPORT FROM MARGARET



Annual Advertisements

NOTICE: Advertisements by members are free, subject to available space, if in
the interest of the club and its members, i.e., antique (AACA defined)
vehicles, parts, literature, memorabilia and automotive tools and equipment.
Free ads run for one month and must contain the name of a member. Business
ads cost $45 annually for a nominal business card size space in TWELVE
monthly issues. For ad submission or renewal, contact the Advertising
Manager, Paula Ruby at: 410.239.3492 or email: paulaspackard@hotmail.com

S PA C E  AVA I L A B L E



RETURN TO EDITOR
213 Morningstar Court

Hanover, PA 17331

FIRST CLASS POSTAGE

Like us on Facebook:  
@ChesapeakeRegionAACA

Website:
https://chesapeake.aaca.com/


